
                 Livonia Public Schools 
          District Services 

 
 
 
Date: February 9, 2022 
 
To: Andrea Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
Re:   Approval of Summer 2022 Boiler Projects - Sinking Fund 
 
 

Based upon the District’s 10-year facilities and sinking fund plan, I am recommending 
boiler replacement projects at the following seven (7) buildings: Churchill High 
School, Churchill High School pool boiler, Stevenson High School, Buchanan 
Elementary, Livonia Career Technical Center, Cleveland Elementary, Randolph 
Elementary and Jackson Early Childhood Center. I am requesting this 2022 boiler 
replacement project be placed on the agenda for the Monday, February 14, 2022, 
Committee of the Whole meeting. 
 
The bids for these sinking fund projects were opened on February 3, 2022. The low 
responsible bidder was Engineered Comfort Systems, Inc. in the amount of 
$1,951.832.32 with a deduct for the award of all buildings of $58,954.97 for a final 
total bid amount of $1,892.877.35.  I am recommending an 8% contingency amount 
of $151,430.19 for a total Board approval amount for the 2022 boiler replacement 
project of $2,044,307.54. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
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c:  Board of Education 


